

SAINT PAUL'S SCHOOL

Dear Saint Paul's Community,

As you know from the letter sent by Dan Dorsey, Chair of the Board of Trustees, I have been appointed interim president. As Brother Ray's focus shifts exclusively to his recovery, we must acknowledge what he has meant to Saint Paul's. Brother's 45 years as a teacher and counselor and his 35 years as principal and president have left an indelible mark on this institution. In many ways, his name is synonymous with Saint Paul's, and he is irreplaceable.

We are humbled and thankful to the Board of Trustees for its confidence in the current administrative team. We pledge to continue Brother's work and to ensure that the school continues to function exceptionally well. For many years, Brother Ray has galvanized current and future administrations by deliberately planning succession. His foresight will serve us well in the coming months as we continue his legacy.

The Board will begin the process of finding Brother's successor over the next few weeks and is committed to finding a president with vision who also understands the Lasallian charism and the unique culture of the Saint Paul's community. The current administration and the Board of Trustees will work faithfully to ensure a smooth transition and a continued quality education for our students.

Please continue to pray for Brother Ray's recovery. He appreciates the outpouring of emails, cards, and prayers.

Live, Jesus, in our hearts! Forever!

Trevor Watkins, AFSC

Trevor Watkins, AFSC

Interim President

Joe Dickens

Joe Dickens

Principal